Kristin’s Class Newsletter

Clara Barton Open School April 16, 2007 kristinlorna@comcast.net 763-533-1092

***********************************************************************


Dear Families,

Most of you know, I bet, that I have a new puppy in my family!  We got her the last Friday of break when she was the size of a baked potato. She needs feeding every three-four hours for a while, so I have been bringing her to school with me.  The answers to the frequently asked questions are:
*She’s 35 days old and one of 9!  Mama had a health crisis and couldn’t feed her babies.  

*My nephew Jeff and family are the owners.  Yes, there are some still not spoken for.  

*We are taking turns holding and feeding.  Mostly, she sleeps.  The kids are exited but respectful of her needs, and seem to be enjoying the novelty of a classroom puppy.
*We named her Margaret because she looks like a Margaret!  Classic, a good sport, pretty, smart, good-natured.  Also because we have no students in the hallway named Margaret.

*She’s a schnorkie (yorkie-schnauzer mix.)  Yes, I am aware that it’s way too cute.   

*She likes to be read to, but can’t do math yet.
And now for news NOT about my puppy:

Kate


Kate Larson, our student teacher, continues to shine!  She taught many lessons last week, and is quietly making herself indispensable.  Our students have given her a wonderful welcome and are doing their jobs asking questions, challenging her, and trying new things.  Thanks, Kate!

Chili Today, Hot Tamale!


Last week we read Cloudy with a Chance of Meatballs and did what teachers call “accessing prior knowledge.”  This week we’ll think about rain and clouds.  We will read fiction and non-fiction about where rain comes from and how clouds are made.  We will also make a cloud in a jar!
Book Clubs


We had our first book club lunch on Wednesday- by this Wednesday read the first chapters on the bookmark.  Thanks to Lydia’s family, who provided lots of extra books!

Camping


There’s some camping info attached to this packet, including a permission slip, volunteer form, and Frequently Asked Questions.  Camping is May 17 and 18.  Can’t wait!

We need:

*Snacks!  Glue sticks!  Wide, clear tape! Glass jars with lids! We could also use recess toys, like bubbles, play balls, jumpropes, chalk and jacks to share.  Thanks!   Kristin
